










 

 

 

  
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

 

DATE:  FEBRUARY 6, 2020 

 

TO: NORTHEAST FLORIDA REGIONAL COUNCIL BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

 

THRU: ELIZABETH PAYNE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

FROM: SEAN LAHAV, RESILIENCY COORDINATOR 

 

RE:  NASSAU COUNTY TRANSMITTED AMENDMENT 20-1ESR  

 
 

This transmitted amendment seeks to amend the Nassau County Comprehensive Plan in 

response to statutory changes requiring local governments to adopt a water supply facilities 

work plan covering at least a 10-year planning period to meet existing and projected 

demand.  

 

Staff of the NEFRC prepared the amendment for the County; therefore, this item is for the 

Committee’s information only. 
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Doug McDowell

From: Steve Fitzgibbons <SFitzgibbons@sjrwmd.com>

Sent: Monday, February 17, 2020 10:09 AM

To: Doug McDowell

Cc: 'DCPexternalagencycomments@deo.myflorida.com'; Sean Lahav; mmoehring@nefrc.org

Subject: Nassau County proposed comprehensive plan amendment 20-1ESR (WSFWP)

Dear Mr. McDowell, 

 

St. Johns River Water Management District (District) staff have reviewed Nassau County proposed comprehensive plan 

amendment 20-1ESR in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 163, Florida Statutes. The amendment contains the 

County’s water supply facilities work plan. District staff have no comments on the proposed amendment.  

 

District staff appreciated the opportunity to coordinate with County staff prior to transmittal of the proposed 

amendment and to provide feedback on the County’s efforts to develop its water supply facilities work plan. 

 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me. Please note that all proposed and adopted 

comprehensive plan amendments can be submitted to the District by email at sfitzgibbons@sjrwmd.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

Steve Fitzgibbons 

 

Steven Fitzgibbons, AICP 

Intergovernmental Planner 

Division of Strategic Planning and Initiatives 

St. Johns River Water Management District  

7775 Baymeadows Way, Suite 102 

Jacksonville, FL 32256 

Office (386) 312-2369 

E-mail: sfitzgibbons@sjrwmd.com 

Website: www.sjrwmd.com 

Connect with us: Newsletter, Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, YouTube, Pinterest 

 
 

We value your opinion. Please take a few minutes to share your comments on the service you received from the District 

by clicking this link  

 

Notices  

• Emails to and from the St. Johns River Water Management District are archived and, unless exempt or confidential by 

law, are subject to being made available to the public upon request. Users should not have an expectation of 

confidentiality or privacy.  

• Individuals lobbying the District must be registered as lobbyists (§112.3261, Florida Statutes). Details, applicability and 

the registration form are available at http://www.sjrwmd.com/lobbyist/  
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February 10, 2020 
 
Doug McDowell, AICP, Principal Planner 
Nassau County Department of Planning and Economic Opportunity  
96161 Nassau Place 
Yulee, FL 32097 
 
SUBJECT: Nassau County Proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendment (20-1ESR) 
 
Dear Mr. McDowell, 
 
Pursuant to Section 163.3184(3), Florida Statutes, (F.S.) in its role as a reviewing agency as 
identified in Section 163.3184(1)(c), F.S., the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 
reviewed the proposed amendment, Nassau County 20-1ESR. 
 
Nassau County has transmitted a text amendment to incorporate the Nassau County 2019-2030 
Water Supply Facilities Work Plan (WSFWP) by reference into Public Facilities Element. The 
incorporation of the work plan is required by Section 167.3177(6)(c), Florida Statutes (F.S.). 
Additional water supply planning policies have been amended in the Capital Improvements 
Element, Conservation Element, and Regional Coordination Element.  
 
The proposed amendment has no significant adverse impacts on important state transportation 
resources or facilities within its jurisdiction.  
 
We appreciate the opportunity to review the proposed comprehensive plan amendment and 
request that a copy of the adopted amendment, along with the supporting data and analysis be 
transmitted within ten working days after the second public hearing for FDOT review. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by email: 
scott.clem@dot.state.fl.us or call: (904) 360-5681.  
 
Sincerely,  

  
Scott A. Clem, AICP 
FDOT D2 Growth Management Coordinator 
 
cc:  Jennifer Carver, FDOT Central Office, Office of Policy Planning 
 Ray Eubanks, DEO 
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Doug McDowell

From: Hoehn, Ted <ted.hoehn@MyFWC.com>

Sent: Monday, January 27, 2020 4:56 PM

To: Doug McDowell; DCPexternalagencycomments@deo.myflorida.com; Ganey, Jessica; 

Hamm, Kelsey

Subject: FWC Comments on Nassau County 20-01ESR (CPA 19-008)

Dear Mr. McDowell:  

  

Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC) staff reviewed the proposed comprehensive plan 

amendment in accordance with Chapter 163.3184(3), Florida Statutes. We have no comments, 

recommendations, or objections related to listed species and their habitat or other fish and wildlife resources to 

offer on this amendment.    

  

If you need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact our office by email 

at FWCConservationPlanningServices@MyFWC.com. If you have specific technical 

questions, please contact Kelsey Hamm at (863) 581-6914 or by email at Kelsey.Hamm@myfwc.com.  

  

  

Sincerely,  

  

Ted Hoehn  

Biological Administrator II  

Office of Conservation Planning Services  

Division of Habitat and Species Conservation  

620 S. Meridian Street, MS 5B5  

Tallahassee, FL  32399-1600  

(850) 488-8792  
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